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Notice of a Public Hearing on a Proposed Fee Associated with the City of Brisbane’s 
National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System Permit 

The City of Brisbane will hold a Public Hearing on a proposed fee associated with the City of 
Brisbane’s National Pollution Discharge Elimination Permit on  

Thursday, June 6, 2024 at 7:30pm in the Community Meeting Room at 50 Park Place, Brisbane, CA. 
 

 
Public Hearing Notice and Majority Protest Process 

 
In 1996, California voters adopted Proposition 218. The provisions of Proposition 218 provide that certain types 
of “Property Related Fees” are subject to a “majority protest” process. Under the majority protest process, any 
property owner may submit a written protest for the proposed fee; provided, however, that only one protest 
will be counted per identified parcel.   
 
You have the right to file written protests by mail addressed to the City Clerk, 50 Park Place, Brisbane, CA 94005 
or in person or at the public majority protest hearing on June 6, 2024 at 7:30pm so long as they are received 
before the end of the hearing. A protest submitted via email, fax, or other electronic means will not be accepted.  
A written protest must: 1) state the fee for which the protest is being submitted in opposition; 2) provide the 
location of the identified parcel (by assessor’s parcel number or street address); and 3) include the name and 
signature of the property owner submitting the protest.   Only one written protest may be counted for each 
affected parcel.  
 
At the public hearing, the City Council will review the amount of the fee as well as the methodology for 
calculating the proposed fee.  At the conclusion of the hearing, protests will be counted and validated. If protests 
are filed on behalf of a majority of the parcels subject to the fee before the end of the public hearing, the City 
will not adopt the proposed fee. If a majority of the property owners do not protest (i.e., object to) the proposed 
fee, the City has the authority to adopt the proposed fee.  Any fee, if adopted, will go into effect for fiscal year 
2024-2025 and will appear on the secured property tax roll for the affected properties. 
 
               
               
                




